
Dear SHTA Brothers and Sisters

I hope this message finds you and your family healthy and safe.  I wanted to touch base and share some information that I have at the present time:

Schools Reopening
This is entirely at the discretion of the Governor.  I personally doubt that we will be back at all this school year.

State and National Organizations
NYSUT and the AFT are holding weekly conference calls with Local Presidents in order to keep us up-to-date with the lasted guidance and information regarding the new challenges we face as educators during this shutdown.

Union Meetings
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Executive Board is holding a virtual meeting on May 4.  Please bring any items you would like discussed to your building reps prior to that date.

Newsletter
We are planning an on-line version of the Bulletin Board.  It will be distributed shortly.

NATIONAL & STATEWIDE AFFILIATE INFORMATION
AFT NO-COST COVID-19 GRIEF COUNSELING & TRAUMA COVERAGE >>
Our national affiliate, the American Federation of Teachers, is providing no-cost COVID-19 grief counseling to all active & retired AFT members and their eligible immediate family members. The AFT is also providing all active AFT members with up to three months of a trauma counseling benefit at no cost. Click here to learn more.

Stay safe.
Stay strong.

In solidarity,
Dennis

